Weedon Parish Council


Minutes of the Meeting of Weedon Parish Council held in The Methodist Chapel
Wednesday 25th March 2009 at 8.00pm
PRESENT: Cllr Rose (Chairman), Cllr Measures, Cllr Jones (arrived late), Cllr Moore, Cllr Sellers, Cllr Followell, the Clerk Sue Mordue District Cllr Ashley Bond, County Cllr Mary Baldwin, 19 members of the public attended. 
316. Apologies received from County Cllr Niknam Hussain. Cllr Crombie absent. 
317. Open Forum for Parishioners:
a. Ann Varker gave an update on the Church’s plans for Weedon Hill Development including the organisation of various activities for the community at the new temporary community centre. They will also be preparing a newsletter for residents and she offered that the Parish Council might be interested in contributing to this.
Cllr Jones joined the meeting.

b. Planning application 09/00414/APP was discussed and at the end of the discussion one of the villagers proposed a motion that ‘the Parish Council be urged to object to the application due to its adverse impact on the conservation area as it neither preserves nor enhances it’. 12 residents voted in favour of opposing the application on this basis, 1 was against opposing, and 3 abstained.
318. Declaration of interest in items on the agenda: Cllr Bond declared his interest in planning applications due to his role as District Cllr sitting on the AVDC Development Control Committee as he will review his decision at Committee based on the additional information available at the time.
319. The minutes of the last meeting held on 21st January 2009 were confirmed as a true record following an amendment that Cllr Crombie did not send his apologies, but was absent. Clerk will contact Cllr Crombie to ascertain his intentions regarding his position as a Councillor.
320. Review of Planning Applications: 09/00414/APP – 8 High Street – erection of one detached dwelling with garage and new garage to serve existing dwelling. Cllr Moore proposed the motion that the Council should oppose the application on similar lines to the last application on this site. 4 Cllrs voted in favour of Opposing the application, 1 Cllr voted against the motion and 1 Cllr abstained. The Council therefore resolve to OPPOSE this application as per the attached letter. Cllr Followell requested that it be recorded that he did not share the view that it would be detrimental to the Conservation Area and that more houses of a similar design are needed in the village. 
321. Environment:
a. Footpaths, Footways and Highways: to report any works required – none required. 
b. Grass Cutting tender – 2 tenders were received however the decision on which to accept was delegated to the Chair and Clerk who should meet with both parties to ascertain that they are satisfied that the requirements of the contract are fully understood.
c. Highways: to report any works required- BCC had been advised of the water leek on Aston Abbotts Road and Thames Water were dealing with it. The verges were to be reinstated to the condition before the works and these should be monitored and reported if not reseeded. Residents were urged to report problems to Thames water as they need to log problems in order to be able to provide better services in the future. 
d. Street Lighting: to report any works required – nothing to report.
e. To agree the detail, budget and ongoing maintenance for the planting of the wooden barrel on the village green (triangle outside the pub). It was agreed that a tub could be purchased from Deerstalker for £25 and then it should be planted up as per the Old Schoolroom tub and then volunteers would be asked to maintain it. Budget for this would be £50.
f. Weedon Hill Development: to update on potential noticeboard – the Clerk had spoken to Watermead Clerk Glyn Thomas who would be running the community centre and requested a notice board to be erected outside the new community centre temporary building. Mr Thomas agreed he would speak to the Developers and then update us on the situation.

g. To agree whether to enter Weedon Village in the Best Kept Village competition – it was agreed to enter the Best Kept Village Competition. In the next magazine an article should be placed advising residents that this competition had been entered and that each resident is responsible for their own area. The WCA annual clear up will be on 25th April.
h. To discuss the frequency of the village clean up and other alternatives to this – The Clerk had spoken with AVDC and was advised that the verges can be cleared up of litter upon our request at no cost. Therefore the Clerk should be notified it a clear up is required. There should be a clear up before the judging of the Best Kept Village competition. Any fly posting should be taken down.
322. Weedon within the Aylesbury Vale local area: 
a. New Development - Direction of Growth of Aylesbury – Cllr Rose updated that the AVDC Cabinet met on the 10/3/09 and Officers recommend the development of the Eastern Arc. The cabinet agreed this and this was also supported at Scrutiny Committee. The decision is now with Cabinet and will then go to full Council on the 6th May. The Council resolved that no further action should be taken in respect of this decision in relation to the consortium. The Clerk was asked to write to Cabinet and advise them that the Council was disappointed in the decision as there was no weighting in the data analysis to reflect the fact that the population in the south is far larger and therefore it is not perceived as affair reflection of the consultation.

b. Fleet Marston – the development proposals had been circulated however they are not in the Aylesbury Vale Core Strategy Documents. However it is felt that when writing to Cabinet (point above) it should be pointed out that this application should be considered to alleviate the scale of the Eastern Option.

323. Grit Bins – the Council agreed the new bins should be sited at Turpins Orchard and on Aston Abbotts Road at the end of the village on the hill. The Council expressed its thanks to Cllr Niknam Hussain who contributed towards the cost of the new bins and a letter of thanks to be written by the Clerk.
324. Neighbourhood Watch signs – the Council resolved that the signs should be placed as follows: 3 at the entrances to the village, 1 on the light by the Play Area noticeboard, 1 on a lamp post on Northcroft and the others spread around. Cllrs agreed to put them up.
325. Correspondence and other communications received since last meeting including:
a. Quality Parish Status / BCC Approval to take on Services: to agree whether to pursue either of these options – the Council resolved to undertake the BCC scheme and the Clerk would register. 2 Newsletters per year would be required – the annual one in September and a further article in the magazine throughout the year. 

b. Letter from Clare Macdonald – various village issues – article to be put in the magazine requesting people not to park on the verges on Aston Abbotts Roads. Letter to be written to residents of Chestnut Farm requesting them to cut back the Silver Birch which is overhanging the footpath.
326. Weedon Village Parish Plan: 
a. Updated that the Plans were progressing well with a further Steering Group meeting 26/03/09.

b. Process for Planning Applications: to agree whether the Parish Plan Steering Group should be notified by copy of agenda regarding planning applications or any other issues relevant to their work: the Council resolved that they do not need to be notified as members of the Parish Council are on the Steering Groups and Working Groups.
327. Finance / Accounts:

a. The financial statements of accounts and bank reconciliations for the year to date February 2009 were agreed as reviewed.

b. The Council resolved to issue the following cheques:

PSP Promotions
 

£41.00

The Old Schoolroom
Parish Plan
£22.00

BALC subscription
 

£61.38

Clerks Pay & Exp (Jan)
 

£359.10

Clerks Pay & Exp (Feb)
 

£346.03

SLCC
 


£149.00

Weedon Methodist Chapel
 
£250.00
Mike Moore 



£20.70
c. The Council resolved that Gus Orchard should be reappointment to the position of the Internal Auditor for 2009-10.
328. The date of next meeting was agreed as 20th May 2009 commencing with the Neighbourhood Watch meeting at 7.00pm followed by the Annual Parish Meeting at 7.30pm and the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council at 8.00pm.  

The meeting closed at 10.20pm  

Signed…………………………. Date…………………
​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​



